Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commission’s regular meeting held Wednesday, March 8, 2017.  The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough Clerk on January 1, 2017 and had been properly publicized.

 Present:  Jane Wilson, Christine Healey-Sammis, Julie Ulbrich, Imanta Bergmanis, Kate Mirbaba, Vivian  DeMarco and Anne Bonadies

 Absent: Richard Stenken

The meeting was called to order at 7:40.

Minutes:  
The minutes of the January 11, 2017 meeting were read.  By vote of the Commissioners present, the minutes were approved.

Public Portion:

No public present.

Council Liaison Report:

Bill Ziegler reported that Chief Rowe recommended that a tree be removed at Lakeview and Broad as it’s a visual hazard to drivers.  He reported that Bernadette Flaim, Laws & Ordinances, wants to know where we stand with the Shade Tree Ordinance.  

Chairperson’s Report:
Jane Wilson has sent in the Tree City Application and applied for various Shade Tree memberships.

Earth Day was March 22 at LMS.

Jane has received a few requests for trees that need work:

- 200 Leonia Ave needs pruning

- 118 Eastview is concerned that a large Evergreen hedge is an obstruction.  Jane will forward this concern to Chief Rowe for his opinion.

Kulite has given Shade Tree a very generous donation towards our Trust Fund.

Jane got 2 bids for our Spring Planting.  We will be using Cerbo, who did last year’s plantings.  This year’s 33 plantings will include Serviceberry, Hornbeam, Red Maple and White Oak.

Leonia Day is May 21.  

New Business:

The Leonia Action Alliance is sponsoring a climate change awareness march on April 29.

Leonia Day:

Christine and Imanta are working on organizing the day.
Adjournment:

By motion of Jane Wilson and a vote of the Commissioners present, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Anne Bonadies

